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This Special Use Permit (SUP) application is for the addition of a rooftop sign on the new Whole Foods 

Market at The Sauer Center, located at 2024 West Broad Street in Richmond, Virginia. Whole Foods Market 

is located in a B-3 (General Business) District and meets all zoning criteria of this district. As a requirement 

of the B-3 District, a Plan of Development (POD) was filed for the entire Sauer Center development 

(including Whole Foods Market) in early 2017. The Plan of Development was conditionally approved by the 

City in June 2017. Subsequently, the building permit for the construction of Whole Foods Market was filed 

in August, 2017 and issued for construction in January, 2018. 

 

Schedule Summary 

• Plan of Development filed:    February 2017 

• Plan of Development approved (conditionally):  June 2017 

• Building Permit filed:     August 2017 

• Building Permit approved:    January 2018 

 

The Sauer Center is being developed by Sauer Properties, the development entity of the C.F. Sauer 

Company. The CF Sauer Company is immediately identified by its own historic rooftop sign, advertising 

“Sauer’s Vanilla”. In fact, the use of rooftop signs has been a part of CF Sauer’s identity and culture since 

its founding over 100 years ago. As a former industrial district of the City, rooftop signs were often used 

through the course of history to advertise large, industrial entities. One can also be seen at the nearby FFV 

Cookie Manufacturing facility. It is the desire of Sauer Properties to showcase this industrial history and 

extend this prototypical rooftop feature into The Sauer Center development. The addition of a rooftop sign 

at the Whole Foods Market, therefore, would be compatible with the use of similar rooftop signs in the 

surrounding area and appropriate for use at The Sauer Center. The proposed sign, as shown on the 

attached drawings, includes approximately 118 square feet of backlit letters (with Plexiglas faces) mounted 

on an open steel frame (painted black) of approximately 257 square feet in area.   

 

This proposed special use will not: 

• Be detrimental to the safety, health, morals and general welfare of the community involved; 

• Tend to create congestion in streets, roads, alleys and other public ways and places in the area 

involved; 

• Create hazards from fire, panic or other dangers; 

• Tend to cause overcrowding of land and an undue concentration of population; 

• Adversely affect or interfere with public or private schools, parks, playgrounds, water supplies, 

sewage disposal, transportation or other public requirements, conveniences and improvements; or 

• Interfere with adequate light and air. 

 

The Whole Foods Market building meets all applicable zoning requirements and the request for the addition 

of a rooftop sign does not infringe on the conditions listed above.  

 






